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TO:  NYSCOPBA Chief Sector Stewards 
  Southern Region and Mid-Hudson Region 
 
FROM: Sharon Smith, Health Benefits Specialist 
 
DATE:  May 4, 2021 
 
RE:  Update Regarding Empire BlueCross Negotiations With the New York  
  Presbyterian Health System (NY Presbyterian) 
 
 
 
Great news to share with you. 
 
The New York Presbyterian Health System has reached agreement with Empire 
BlueCross and all hospitals remain in-network.  As a result, please disregard my 
previous memo dated April 23rd concerning ongoing negotiations.  Obviously, the 
disruption letters mentioned in that memo will not be sent to affected members.  
 
Feel free to contact me with any questions you may have. 
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cc: NYSCOPBA Executive Board 
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